MANITOULIN MIX  -  October 12, 2005

It is a busy time of the year as fall approaches and the end of the tourism season nears.  The Chi Cheemaun Ferry makes her last trip this coming weekend on Sunday, October 16, 2005 and after that things will be really quiet on the island.  If you are planning on taking the ferry before the end of the season it is a good idea to call ahead to make sure it is sailing as there are weather conditions and high winds that affect  whether it is sailing or not around this time of the year.

The pumpkin weighing contest held by the Tehkummah Public Library came to a close this past weekend.  There were lots of entries and as always the competition was fierce, particularily amongst the adults.  The pumpkins were huge, I didn't hear the weights but I can tell you they were really really big.  Judy McDermid, the township librarian does an excellent job organizing this annual contest, soliciting prizes and setting up the judges and facilitating the weigh in.

The fish are running up river in Kagawong and in the Michael's Bay area.  There are lots of Sandhill Cranes, Canada Geese and deer grazing in the fields these days.  The fall colours on the island are running at about 80 percent and are very beautiful to see.  Some favourite spots to view include Jerusalem Hill between Gore Bay and Kagawong, Hwy 6 from South Baymouth to Manitowaning and including New England Road, and Hwy 6 & 542 heading into Mindemoya.  The Maple trees are showing bright reds, oranges, auburn, yellow, brown, and various shades of green.

Did everyone enjoy their Thanksgiving?  We had a wonderful celebration with friends, family and customers that included stargazing and a wonderful pot luck supper.  The Last Chance Star Party went over really well and there were guests from Kitchener, Toronto, Sudbury and the island.  Next year Stargazing Manitoulin will be held June 29 - July 3, 2006 (Canada Day Long Weekend) and the Manitoulin Star Party will be held August 17 - 21, 2006.

Watch for some changes coming up to our favourite Manitoulin Island website www.ourmanitoulin.com  The site is a favourite of many island locals and a wonderful resource for all things Manitoulin.  Murray Dewing is the author of the site and a champion of Manitoulin Island.  His site features an up to date calendar of events, links to accomodations, restaurants and services as well as a chat forum, classified ad section, offer sourveniers and a host of other resources.

The Little Schoolhouse & Museum in South Baymouth held their Family HIstory Day on Saturday, October 8, 2005.  Those in attendance brought photo's, family history and stories to share as well as keepsakes and memmoirs.  The final event for the museum for the season will be on December 11, 2005 when they host a Christmas Carolling social at the schoolhouse.

The Manitoulin Islanders play against Blind River on October 14th in Little Current. Two nights later they play against North Bay, again in Little Current.  The Islanders have a loyal following and draw a huge crowd to the Recreation Centre in Little Current.  Halloween will be upon us shortly, the stores have all their displays and goods out.  Canadian Tire in Espanola is rearranging its shelves and is bringing out their Christmas displays and goodies.

Daylight savings time happens October 30th this year, the night before Halloween.  Trick or Treat!
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